
 

 

SKSR General Meeting.      February 15, 2018 
 
Co-President Jim Siscel called the meeting to order at 12:45 pm.  He 
thanked everyone for coming.   
 
Rita introduced Martha Clatterbaugh, Master Gardener for Snohomish 
County (Washington State University).  Martha then gave a presentation 
on “What’s Bugging You”, “The Good, the Bad and the Beautiful”. 
  
After the presentation Jim announced that we will be going to a President-
Elect office rather than the current Co-Presidents.  He then announced 
that nominations for next year’s officers is open.   
 
Scholarship By-laws amendments were handed out.  He explained that 
they clarified how we handle monies for the Winnie Smith Scholarships 
and the SKSR Scholarships. A motion was made to accept the Scholarship 
By-laws as printed.  Motion seconded and passed. 
 
Jim announced that the field trip in March will be a visit to the NOAA 
facility.  Sign-ups are now being taken. 
 
Jim went over some of the items that you can see when visiting the SKSR 
website.  
 
The current Membership Directory is now available.  He reminded 
everyone that is it only for use within the membership.  It is not for 
business use. 
 
There was a sign-up for the Scholarship Luncheon to be held in April. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
Jan Phillips, secretary 


